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Financially Sustainable Pharmacist-Led Clinical Services for Geriatric Patients at Assisted Living Facilities via Collaborative Practice Agreements
Aimee O’Reilly, RPh, PharmD
O’Reilly Family Pharmacy | Worthington, OH  
	Objectives

	The objectives of this project are to:  
1. Initiate collaborative practice agreements (CPAs) for diabetes (DM), hypertension (HTN), hyperlipidemia  (HLD), and anticoagulation with a certified nurse practitioner who cares for geriatric patients at an ALF serviced by  O’Reilly Family Pharmacy. 

2. Develop a financially sustainable model of pharmacist-led care via pharmacist billing under  provider status in Ohio.  

3. Develop protocols for independent community pharmacy-provided care for patients in ALFs to  enhance value-based outcomes.  

4. Create a “how-to document” to guide workflow, billing and implementation strategies for  pharmacies interested in establishing collaborative practice agreements and providing care in  ALFs.


	Methods

	Design


	·  Develop and implement CPAs 
·  Enroll patients in disease state management
· Identify visit best practices

· Bill for services and identify best practices in service billing

	Study endpoints
	·  Best practices for workflow, billing and implementation

	Results

	· Successfully developed and implemented CPAs for DM, HTN, HLD and anticoagulation for three assisted living facilities
· Initiated and completed 20 visits with 9 unique patients 
· Identified a roadblock in pharmacist provided services as we learned we were not eligible to bill for “home” visits only “office” visit codes (which would occur at the pharmacy or in a clinic as opposed to at the ALF which is considered the patient’s home)
· Successfully lobbied for the expansion of pharmacist scope of practice with the Ohio Department of Medicaid  

	Conclusion

	While we were unable to successfully bill for pharmacist clinical services, we were able to develop relationships and best practices to lead a successful service in the future. We were also successful in our expansion of recognized pharmacist clinical services within the Ohio Department of Medicaid and expect to be able to bill for these services moving forward. 



For further information and/or materials on this grant, please visit

www.CommunityPharmacyFoundation.org and submit your inquiry through Contact_Us.
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